
From: >  
Sent: Wednesday, February 28, 2024 8:00 AM 
To: Section 62A Applications <section62a@planninginspectorate.gov.uk> 
Subject: Green belt destruction! 
 
 
Ref: Land to the west of mill lane, 
Hatfield heath, CM22 
Consultation reference S62A/2024/0032 
Dear sir/ madam, I wish to strongly object to the above application. 
Green belt land was allocated for a specific reason. 
This is one of many previous applications that have all been turned down. 
Even once by the planning inspectorate. 
I formally request that the inspectorate considers this case by a hearing, and that I may be allowed to 
attend. 
This green belt land has been a haven for wildlife for decades whilst under the previous owner, who 
would allow a herd of deer to shelter during the winter. 
These however soon disappeared when the new owner took possession. 
To purchase green belt land with a view to profit greatly from its development goes against the 
whole purpose of green belt! 
With all the building going on now all over the country we desperately need to preserve some of the 
wildlife and countryside that I was privileged to grow up in! 
The many previous applications started with many large dwellings and has been reducing in size and 
possible impact. 
Now the plans have been made to “restore” the existing previous prisoner of war camp buildings as 
some kind of holiday lets! 
The camp is one of the few surviving POW camps in the country and should not be destroyed. 
Therefore to apply to “restore” some of these buildings could possibly be looked at favourably by the 
planning department. 
This still contravenes the Green Belt issue. 
There are many more objections to development … flooding, access , drainage, etc, but basically it’s 
green belt land and Not For Development! 
Looking forward to attending the hearing Yours sincerely Bruce Sadler. 
 




